Landowner won’t meet with judge 
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The head of a landowner group opposed to a 500-kilovolt power line project has rejected an offer to meet with a retired judge investigating the use of private investigators to eavesdrop on public hearing attendees. 

Anthony Heinrich, of United Power Transmission Area Groups, said his request was denied to get transcripts of any comments he made to former Court of Queen’s Bench justice Del Parras, who was interviewing landowners in Red Deer on Thursday. 

Heinrich said his lawyer was told by an assistant to Parras that he was “not at liberty” to release that information before his report was completed. At that time it would be up to Energy Minister Mel Knight to decide if landowners could review transcripts of their comments, says a letter from Parras’s office. 

That’s not good enough, said Heinrich, who stressed that he was speaking for himself and not representing UPTAG. He wants to have copies of any comments he makes to Parras to ensure he has a record of them in case they are not reflected in the report to the minister. 

“How can I prove to them I brought (concerns) to the justice if I don’t have a transcript of what I’ve said.” 

However, Energy Department spokesman Jason Chance said Heinrich has the right to see transcripts of his comments to Parras. But he must apply to the department, not Parras, who is collecting information on behalf of the minister and does not have the authority to release it. 

Heinrich said he wonders why he was not told that when he made his request and is suspicious of the motives of those involved. 

“It is my belief they are putting a spin on it to try to negate my statements,” he said. 

Heinrich said he is worried the investigation will become a “smokescreen” obscuring the real issue at stake, which is the way landowners have been treated throughout a power line approval process that began three years ago. 

Too much attention has been directed at the private investigator issue lately and the way the government has handled the power line issue has been shifted to the background. 

“I’m real skeptical. I think we have a government that wants the power line to be done. 

“They’ve interfered with the EUB process.” 

Knight announced an independent review in July after a furor erupted over the use of private security personnel at Alberta Environment and Utilities Board hearings in Rimbey earlier this year. The province’s privacy commissioner is also looking into the issue. 

The EUB hearings into AltaLink’s application to build and operate the 330-km power line from Genesee substation southwest of Edmonton to Langdon, near Calgary, wraps up today. The EUB panel has 90 days to make a decision. 
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